July 5, 1989

Mr. Ara Dostourian 3830 Highway 5, Douglasville, GA 30135

Dear Mr. Dostourian:

The Reverend Father Vertanes Kalayjian reported to us recently on the status of the Atlanta community and the apparent misunderstanding which developed in the appointment of new parish council members as per our letter to you of August 16, 1988. In that letter, we expressed our heartfelt appreciation to you for your leadership of the community and our hopes that you would continue to advise and support the new chairman, Simon Diboyan.

We hope that reference to that letter will clarify the matter. We appreciate your invaluable service as past chairman of the Atlanta parish council and are confident that your experience will be a great asset to the present leadership.

God bless you and may his Spirit endow you and all the members of his church in Atlanta with grace, wisdom and love in his service.

Prayerfully.

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian Primate

cc: Rev. Fr. Vertanes Kalayjian Mr. Simon Diboyan